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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Special Meeting

January 16, 2012

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in special session Monday, January 16, 2012, at the town Office to discuss hiring for the DPW position. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Guinta. Also in attendance was Johnny VanTassel.

1.0 – The Selectmen discussed highway department responsibilities, transfer station responsibilities, safety, schooling and asphalt and dirt roads with Johnny VanTassel. 

2.0 The Selectmen also discussed with him their expectations of the highway department, ie: production, ditching, maintenance work, highway garage, tree trimming, and documentation.

3.0 – The Director of Public Works position was offered to Johnny VanTassel who accepted. 

4.0 – The motion to hire Johnny VanTassel was made by Dave Nickerson, seconded by Karen Ober. All three Selectmen voted yes.

5.0 – VanTassel’s starting date is 1/16/2012.

6.0 – VanTassel’s new salary starting date will be discussed with Curt McGee.

7.0 – VanTassel’s starting salary was discussed and voted on to be $53,302.08. Motion made by Karen Ober, seconded by Dave Nickerson and all three Selectmen voted yes.

8.0 – There will be a six month evaluation period for VanTassel.

9.0 – All three Selectmen talked about and decided that we would hire a temporary part time person to fill the vacant position in the department. This part time position could become permanent after the six month review of the new DPW Director.
10.0 – It was decided by all three Selectmen to ask VanTassel bring to the Selectmen his choice from the highway crew to fill his previous position as second in command. This position will also include working at the transfer station. Salary for this position will be discussed at a later Selectmen’s meeting.

11.0 – Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. Motion made by Guinta, seconded by Ober to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously.

Submitted by:
Dave Nickerson, Chairman

